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Introduction
• We issued a survey to collate the traders views on the 

impact of the roadworks.
• The survey was open for responses from 26 October 2022 

and closed on 28 October 2022.
• The roadworks started around November 2021.
• The survey questions were assessing the impact of the 

roadworks for the period from 1 Jan 2022 to 30 Sep 2022.
• There were five questions to assess the financial impact of 

the roadworks. 
• Each business that participated in the survey can 

corroborate its responses.
• Due to short time window, we were able to get 

participation of 29 businesses.



Survey Results
• The data was collected from 29 Businesses who trade on the streets 

affected by the roadworks, i.e. Victoria Street, Salop Street, School 
Street etc.

• All businesses surveyed have experienced a slowdown in sales 
since the roadworks began.

• The results indicate that majority of the participating businesses 
have been severely affected by the roadworks.

• They are facing several issues such as decrease in cashflow, 
decrease in demand due to low footfall, reduction in sales and 
profit, defaulting on payments, negative impacts on the mental 
health of staff and business owners among others.

• The findings from the survey are consistent with the sentiments 
already socialised with the Council by the Business SubGroup.

• In some instances, the impact of the roadworks on business 
finances is similar to when we were in Covid lockdown.



The survey had descriptions of its purpose.

Survey Introduction

Each question had a description of what the key terms mean, see example above.



100% of the respondents had a significant 
decrease in cash flow.

Question 1: Survey Results



Question 1: Some Sentiments from Businesses



73% of the respondents missed payments as a 
result of having less funds.

Question 2: Survey Results



Question 2: Some Sentiments from Businesses



100% of the respondents had a fall in margins.

Question 3: Survey Results



Question 3: Some Sentiments from Businesses



97% of the respondents had a decrease in 
footfall

Question 4: Survey Results



Question 4: Some Sentiments from Businesses



83% of the respondents said roadworks had a negative 
impact on their and their employees mental health.

Question 5: Survey Results



Question 5: Some Sentiments from Businesses



Conclusion

• Based on the findings from this study, we have 
concluded the roadworks have had a significant 
impact on the finances of the Businesses Surveyed.

• Businesses need help to ease the suffering.
• Majority of these businesses cannot survive from the 

crisis without financial aid.
• The work is not expected to complete until Feb 2023 

and other phases are commencing, i.e. Phase 2 and 3. 
Therefore, there will be ongoing business disruption 
and Council should learn lessons from Phase 1.


